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Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

April 8, 1948

¥r. John Russell
Campbell & Russell
P.O, Box 721
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear ¥r. Russell:

On behalf of your glient, Ambassador 0il Corporation, we enclose
two copies of Order R~1i10-A issued April 3, 1958, by the Qil Conserva-
tion Cosmission in Case 1368, which was heard on Msrch 19th at Santa Fe.

Very truly yours,

A, L. PorterlJr.
Secretary - Director

Encls.




TRANSCRIPT COF HEARING

Case 1368

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSGCIATES
R INCORPORATED
GEMERAL LAW REFORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3.-6691 2.2211
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Santa re, rew mexico

IN THe MATTER U

Loplication of imbassador 0il Corporation for an
order amending Order no. R-1110. Apoiifcant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order amending
Order Ho. R-111C to substitute the Vickers—HEtz
Well No. 2, NE/L NE/L Section 30, and the
Vickers~Ltz Well No. 3, SW/4 Xii/i Section 30,
as water injection wells in lieu of the Carper
Wheatley Well No., 1, SW/4 SBE/L Section 29, and
Texas Trading State Well Ko. 3, NE/4 Nu/i
Section 32, all in Township 16 South, Range 31
gast, Zddyv Countv, ilew liexico.

BEFORE: ir. Daniel 5. llutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARIHG

¢, BUTTZR: The nearing will come to order,

e 46 e ee wm v 2w

.o

e aw o8 ne S0 e

please,

first case on the docket this morning will te Case 1368,

MR. COOLEY: Application of
an order amending Order . [-1110.
Those who are appearing

pass the case,

Case lod

1368

The

Ambassador (011 Corporation for

i'sr Ambassador are not present, we'll
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ATE OF NEW 45X1C0
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Keporter, do hereby certify thet the

’

1

foregoing and attached transcript of procesdings vefore the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa ¥e, lew llexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

IN @ITNxSS WHEHREOK I have affixed my nand and notarisl seal

this 244 day of Karch, 1G58,

/ﬂa‘/ A L

Notary Public-Cogft Reporter

by commission expires:

June 19, 1959.
June 19, 1959 pat the forsgoing 18

hereby certify t he 5
: ggabgete recofd of the p;o,;idin

1 ! Case A L
the Exarminev hearihg _c-nf 11%6

heard by B ON... S Tl Fo

&N

Hexicg.01l Conser

7 Examiner
;éiion Copmlssion
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TRAVSCRIPT OF HZARIING

Casa 1368

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3.6651 2-2211
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HEARING DATE

.

Fage_

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Manp Hall

Casta Fe

REGISTER

Lxaminer ¥arch 19, 19¢8

, NEW MEXICO

TIME: 9:00 2.m.

NAME:

REPRESENTING:

LOCATION:
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TH THE MATT SR Jb:

Application of Ambessador 011 Corvcration Jor an
order amending Order KNo. R—lliC. Applicant, in :
the atove-stvled cause, seeks an order amending :
Order [lo. H-1110 to substitute the Vickers - Itz ¢

Well Ho. 2, un/4 Hi/4 section 30, and the Vickers + “83€ 0.

- Stz Well YMo. 3, SW/4 Hiji Section 3T, as water ¢ 1368
injection wells in lieu of the Carper Wheatley :

well No. 1, SW/4L SZ/4 Section 2%, and Texas Trad- @

ing State Well Wo.3, Ni/4 N/ Section 32, all in :
Townshio 14 Southk, Hange 31 Sust, =ddy Jounty, :
tew lexico, :

He NUITER: Tre hearing will ccme to order, pblease. The

next case this morning will bte Case 1348,

PéYiin: Application of ambassador il Ceornoration for
an order amending Order io. 2-1110,

v, RUSS:ZLL: I am John ¥, Russell, Camprell and Russell,

,.,
Q.
B
=3
-
')»

Roswell, lew iiexico, representing Ambass: Dil Cornoration, ana
I have one witness, ir. Wavne Capron.

fire. sxaminer, as you know, this appilcation is to chanse the

location of two iInjection o since crdec toe. R=-1110 which proved
the pilot flood project stated the Joention of thoe ipjizcetion wells,

15 NneCesnsiiry




calleu asg

follows:

ﬁ BIAEOT kAN INATION

€ Will you vlease state vour nanmet

A Wayne Cavron,

& Where do you live? : A hrtesia, New iexico.

m ™ v e ; . 3 N . .
< Ev whom are ysu emploved? L Ambassador Uil Corporatipn.

& In what capacitr?

4 - Petroleum engineer and project supervisor.

& Were vou previcusly gqualified vafore the Commission in

Case Wo. 13687 i Yes, sir.

e #USSsLL: ire the witness's qualifications acceptable?
mfte NUTTsR: Thev ara.
Q  Hr., CaDrhn, did you testifyv at tre imﬁtial hearing held on
Jarivary 7, 1G58? A Yes, sir,
€ Uid vou prepare Sxhibit Lo. 1 which was intrsduced into -

k]

evidence at that time? 4 Yes, sir, |

L
i I . 5 - 10 2 - o . - o
4 H0id von prepasre Sxhizit (o, ! for this hearineg?
# ‘v’a o) e
£ res, sir,
PR, T DU S T T P
(i orked Anbossadarts Lxhibit
y ~ P IR S . 3
hoey, o, 10y taentriication.)
- Py LI0TOn,  4LoViia G5x o wou e ratre g VAT Do,




l

DLl 0, 7oang exuioirn wrat tnat 1S.

I

A The Subfile Lo, =+ ic the enginecrins data on the Squure
e T TV e e
Leke Pool in mddy County, few wexico.
L bhis is the same infurmation wnich was lcciuded in wuxhibvit
I3

1 at the nrisinal hearine?

N

o

Yes, sir, the identicel informati

There has been no chenece in the engineering data?

£

1 t ' .y .
[ A No, sir.

Q Will you refer to Suvfile ¢ and tell what that is?

A O is a continuation of the engineering data.
'Q  And is the same as the original hesring?
A The same.

@ Turn to Subrile D and explain what that is.

o=

This is a summary of well record datz showing the casing,
the cementinsg program used, the productive horizon and the tots
depth of these wells,

Q@ This is the same information which was in 3ubfile U in the
criginal hearing with the addition of the two proposed injection
wells, is that correct?

v well

P

! A That is correct. And in addition to the two injectio

6]
-

two producers that will e included withinthis new pilot ares.

o Included within the pattarn of tne vroposed araea?
0 Jes, sir.
O S BN von o fure to il iomnd axpisin wont o that tey oo Voo

ALSUQUERQUIE, NE ArRICO
3-6691 5-9546
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RN S50 3 S IS CAD (IER SRERS-SREM S AEO IR VANV SERED oFs X BN RO I I AN SR GO e Bt .
cled irn green is the vrovoseo nizot Pleond. "he two owells circlied
in vellow wer: 150t Chodn o T it ST oo g,

L 'fhey are the two weoich vou are pvroposing to deleta?

A Yes, sir.

¢ Now, why do vou wish to delets those two wells?

would have been necessary to consolidate trat 40 acre tract wi£h
either the LC acre tract due east or due nartn of it. FPoth of
these wells héd heen vlugged, the casing shut off at the time they
were plugged. We attempted t» re-enter Well Ho. 2 in the southeast
auarter of the southeast guarter of Section 29 and encountered mecq
e+l diffienlties which was running aur cost up considerably, from
the old well records it was probably indicated that we would an-
counter the same difficulty in enterins Viell lio. 1.

e N 1

~That Well llo. 1 had als»o teen vrevisusly vlugeged and aban-

&£

r
i

doned, had it not? A e

W

S
6 viill veu give the location and desiznation of the two in-

jection wells wnich vou vprovosz to add te vour patternt

ho Well ol 2-n, Vickers Federal, do vou want —-
¢ (Interrunting) Give the leral subdivision.
TLoils in the nertheast quarter of the northenst auarter
i Section 30, Townshin I south, hance 31 Hast izl Jo. 3
Vickers vedsral, that would Te 3-G 10 the sout
a1 toie iTrecst ousrter, osoct o

()

PAory




Township 16 soutn, kenge 31 nast.

which were not included in your original pattern?

G Are there anv producing wells  in the vroposed pattern

[19]

“ederal, in tne southeast quarter

o

A Tes, Well Wo. 1 Vickers
of the northeast querter of Section 3C, TYownshin 16 South, Rang

31 sast, and Well MNo. 7, Vickers Federal, which is in the center

3
et
¢

of the northeast guarter of Section 30, Township 16 3outh, iHa
31 Hast.

Q Do you know the present capacity of these twc wells?

A The March ororation schedule carries Well No. 1, Vickers
Federal, at onerbarrel per dav and Vickers 7 the production is com-
bined.with No, 3 Vickers Federzl, thet is five barreis per day.

@ Can the injection wells in vour proposed pattern be served
oy yvour present water well? s Yes, sir,

MR. RUSSELL: Does the xaminer rave anv gquestions?

1

YR. HUTTZR: Are there any questions of the witness?

b=

R, COOLEY:s Yes.

-

4—3 b R4 M P b I 3 .
[iR. WUTTZER: lar. Cooclev.

CROSS sXAMTIATION

Py wR. COOLAY:

€ Will the exvansion of vour »ilot water flood project to the

'~

r
11

northwest to include the Vickers Vedaral dWells No. 2 and 3 adverselp

1ot

T

zffect thne interest of anv vartiss act »irticineting in this o

. P .
NYrey Ty -7 HERN .
oo dact ¥ -

DEAPNLEY . MEET
(NCOF
ERrL z
BQUERQUE NEW MEx:ico
3-6691% 5-9546




+ L N 30 au TS . \ - BEPON v as - NE S A
ol Sectlion 30, ancn the Avpliceint in thls cuse own thoe offfset

acreage?
A o, sir, Tho SfTsolt ccrosrge to the rorthenst gquiarter of

Sectisn 3C, we have Leen and are actively nerotiating for this

acreaze,

ection 297

> N

o

3 What about tre two wells in the north hell
Trey ére not owned by the Applicant? 4 Ho, sir.

Q Do you think, especially the Erewer lo. 1 Well, deo you thiny
that well will be affected by the injection of water by the two
nearest injection wells? -A It should be.

¢ Will that affect be adverse or favorable?

A It would
Q@ It would have the efiect of driving the oiil off the Vickerq
Federal Lease and the Carper Erewer Lease on to the Erewer Lease,
would it not? 4 That is correct. |

Q@ This would also be true with regard to the coffsets directly

to the west of the Vickers iederal iJell lo, 3-H, J Lowe I believe

it is.
L Thosec wells are all plugged and abandoned.
% There is no production to the west?

A Yo, sir,

- How abtouat the acrea:

&

in th2 southeast quarter of Section

\

o
30, 18 that owned or coeraied vy the Appliicant in this case?

e g e o e ]
TR O T Taet T arstdy ol Bay e northiea ot ot i
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LT TR leaco Nar<ed afd, cioal Thgara i L8 rvwned T otna

dvplicants, the Western Uil ieldds vesse, we are nezctiating with
with them at this time to Jcouire thuat ccreouge,.
% Are the oifset operatcrs aware of the avplication in this

case? s fes, sir.

o
:4-
fndo
-
kJn
o)
joR
el
ay
¢}
yon
ke
<
o}
[
(e}
QO
o]
lad
(V]

viere they

£

A Yes,

Q@ You have raceived no objections irom any of them?

G The avplication and hence the advertisement in this case
referred to these wells as the Vickers-itz Wells, is that the cor-

rect designation, or is it just Vickers Federsl

oo
.

1 .

v the Vickers-itz, and that neme has Teen

L) Mot waa £arm
L1 tiea o -~ &

changed to ?ickers Federal and so carried in the proration scheduld
Q@ The correct designation at the oresent time is Vickers
Federal rather than Vickers-itz? A Yes, sir.
KR, COOLLY: Thatts all the guestions I have.
YR HUTTER: Any further guestions of the witness?
¢ Gr. Capron, I think you stated, btut I didn't catch the
nroductivity of the Vickers tederal Vells Ho. 2 and 3.
A YWo. 2 is carried as one barrel ver day anid 3 is carried

-~ . JEIP T ? 1 vty T s U, s P2 e . . o~ s
along witk o, 7, the two wells togetber as {ive rarrels per dav,

e [LAarcn nroration Sonctuie,

- MEIER B ASSCUIAYES
IHNCORPORATE




A
220

GooWnst aroe o ovour oo

~

.

Section 327

in Sectinn 29 znd the Texas “rading State 1o, 2 in
A Put these wells tacx to vroducing.
% They will revert to producing wellsY

A Ye

4]

5
i

Katner than injection we

T et .
IRRGI hH 1S,

£2

JR. NUTTER: Any further questions of the witness? If

not, he may be excused, Does anyone have anything further in this

case?
(Witness excused.}
IR, COOLEY: Would you like to make a formal offer of your
exhibits?

[iR. RUSSELL: 1 would like to offer intc evidence Appli-
cant's Exhibit No. 1.

[R. NUTTER: Is there anv objection to uxhibit Ko, l?‘ If
noct, it will te received. If no further statements we will take it

under advisement and take next Case 1398 and 1399.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
IHNCORFCORATED
GENERAL Law REFOGTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICG
2.6691 5.954¢€
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COUNGTY OF WERNLLTLL )

I, ADA DBARNLSY, Court ieportér, do herebr certily thst the
forepoling and attached transcrint of vroceedines celore the ilew
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, Hew Hexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of myi knowledgé, skill and
arility.

It WITNESS WHERZOF 1 have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this <& day of ilarch, 1958,

Jler) Aimno,

. hd - - 1 .
'fiotary Putlic-Court @orter
iy commission expires:

June 19, 1659, |
g 7 8o hereby certify 4hat the Lomgprtsag 39

a cosplete record of the proceelim“gzg
the Examinér hearing of Cfae Ho,...[.,.:??.
heard by me on._... . SZ Tl L . 197 e..
L , Examiner
Be"'ml;x"i';;'.6i.i’-é;hservation Comnission

OCEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOLIATIS
NCORFORATED
HESAL Law REFPDRTERS

Gz

ALBUAUIRQUE. NEW Mexico
3-6691 5-9546




; | EXAMINER HEARTNG .
‘ OIL CONGERVATION COMHISSION
. Santa Fe, New Mexico .
* January 8, 1958 -
| IN THE MATTER OF: Case No. 1368
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TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS
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|
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DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
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EXAMINER HEARING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMICSSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 8, 1958

'
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IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Ambassador Oil Corporation for
an order granting approval of applicantt's pro-
posed water flood project in the “quare Lake
Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
its proposed pilot water flood project for

the purpose of secondary recovery in which
water will be injected in the Grayburg and San
Andres formations through six injection wells
located in the SW/4 NW/4, Sv/4 SW/4,NE/4 SH/4,
and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 29, and NE/4 SE/4 of
Section 30, and the NE/4 NW/4 of Section 32,
Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Square Lake
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Case 1368

R e L S L N N i W L N N I N N )

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. NUTTER: Ve will take up next Case 1368,

MR. COOLEY: Case No, 1368: Application of Ambassador
0Oil Corporation for an order granting approval of applicant's pro-
posed pilot water flood project in the Square Lake Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico,

MR. CAMPBELL: Jack M. Campbell of Campbell and Russelli,
Roswell, New Mexico; representing Ambassador Oil Corporation.

(Applicantt's Exhibits l-A, 1-B, 1-C,

1-D, 1-E, and 1-F marked for identi
fication,)

¥




¥, C. CAPRON
called as a witness, having beon first duly sworn on oath, testifie
as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. CAMPBELL:

Q Will you state your name, please?

A W. C. Capron.

Q By whom are vyou employed-and in what capacity, please?

A Ambassador Oil Corporation, as Engineer and Supervisor in
WatefJFlood Operations,

Q Wwill you give the Examiner a brief resume of your education
and professional background, please?

Ai Graduated from the University of Kansas with a B.S. in
Petroleuﬁ Engineering in 1949, Worked in water flood operations
in Eastern Kansas through 1954 and 1955 was in Northeast Oklahoma.

Q By whom were you employed at that time?

A With the Brunnard Qil Corporation and Maracaibe 0il
Exploration Corporation, In 1955 I was Chief Engineer of developmd
and operations of water for Climax Molybdenum Company in Northeast
Cklahoma, and in 1956 and 1957 I was in Texas with Ambassador
Cil Corporation in my present capacity in water flood operations,
moving to New Mexico in September of this year,

Q So that since the time you were graduated your work has
beon escsentially in the field of water flood operations?

A Yes.

nt

al




| what has been marked page "F'; which is the plat >f the area involy

e e e g e s it

Q Have you had occasion to work on the poscible pilot water
flood project irn the Square Lake Pool?

A Yes.

MR. CAMPBELL: Are the witness's qualifications acceptabhle?

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Caprbn is quslified as an expert witness.
Q Are you acquainted with the applicatién of Ambassador Qi1
Corporation in this case?
A Yes, sir.
Q I will hand you what_ﬁas been identified as Applicant's

Exhibit No., 1 1ip Case No. 1368 and ask you to refer in that to

in the application; and referting to.that, I will ask you to state
what it is and explain to the;Examiner what it shows,

A These wells circled wiil. S~een are proposed injection
wells for this pilot water flood. Of course, the producing wells

in the center of these wells circled with green will be considered

our producing wells within the pilot. The wells directly offsetting

these, of course, will be affected by the injection, but not as
much as the center wells No. é and 3.
The red triangle encbmpassing the well there is the well
we drilled to the red sand for water supply fof this pilot injectid
Q Now, referring to what hés been shown és page "BY of your
Exhibit No, 1, I want to ask vou a few questions about the history
of this érea and the present situation in it, Will you first state

generally what the structural features are of the Square Lake Cil

e e e e L e s vt i e 1t e =

ed




‘bedded with shale. This field, in this area at least, was original

Pool?

A Well, this Square Lake Field, the original development is
one of stratigraphic trap and plunging nose, plunézhg, dipping to
the southeast. The pay 2ones are the lower San Andres or lower
Grayburg and upper San Andres of the Permian System. There are

several sand formations here, consisting mainly of lenses inter-

developed to the lower Grayburg formations and then along, I think
approximately 1947 ér '48, the wells were deepened to the uppér

San Andres pay. These zones have been, the people I have talked

to reférred to them by number, and in this case would be equivalent
to approximateliy zones, I believe 5, 6, 7, and 8.

} Those zones to your knowledge have been produced as an
entire common reservoir since the time that they were developed,
have they not?

A' Yes, sir,

Q What formations will actually be affected by the éroposed
Water flood program?

A It will be the same formations that have been produced
which will be the zones 5, 6, 7, and 8, or the lower Grayburg and
upper San Andres; and they are sometimes referred to, the three of
them, the Metex, the Primer, and the Lovington, I believe.

Q@ What are the approximate depths, the tops and bottoms of
these zones that will be affected?

A In this pilot area, the approximate top is about 3,160 feef

ly

T Y
VLR TNEN
< it

[CRI R 5.9546




The bottom ic approximaiaely 3400 feet, That is covering approximad
tely 3C0 or 240 fret of open hole. In this amount of 240 feet, we
estimate possibly 20 feet of water flood pay. We do not have a
core to determine cxactly what that net footage is, but we estimatg
20 feet out of this 240-some feet.

Q If this pilot flood is authorized, do you intend to attemp?
to obtain some additional information in that regard?

A  Yes, sir. ‘we very definitely do,

Q How would you obtain that information?

A If you will notice on the plat, the Wellonfthe,'thaﬁ wduld
the northwest of the southeast quarter, has been abandoned.

MR. COOLEY: Of what section?

A Section 29, excuse me, and that well will have to be re-

s s -

be

drilled and we will very probably core that well for further informa-

tion when that well ic drilled. However, we might in those cases
try first to open up these old holes and either complete as a well|
if possible, or to assure that they are properly plugged before
water flood proposition. In the event we would have to plug the
well, we will re-arill on there, in which case we would core for
the information ve desire.

Q Would you give the Examiner a brief summary of what the
primary producing history of this reservoir has been, bkased on whaﬁ
information is available?

A Before I do, Mr. Campbell, T might add that in cleaning

out these wells for injection, we will run the Lane well gamma ray-

ALBUQUEROUE. NEW !
3.6691
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neutron :and caliper 2o in an attempt to determine the tops of
the possible pay formation for that, in addition to this coring.
Your question is regardihg the primary?

Q Primary producing hicstory.

A The discovery well was drilled in 1941, and the majority
of development took place in 1945, The reservoir is a solution
gas type reservoir, at least in this area, and we do not know of
any expanding gas cap or natural water drives. There is in a few
wells, there has been a little water produced with the o0il; howeven
it is not assured that it is from the formation or what part of it.
The reservoir is now at a stripper stage; and in many cases it will
be almost beyond its economic limit.

Q What is the average production from the reservoir in this
area at this time?

A Approximately two to four barrels per well per day.

Q Does page "B" of your Exhibit No. 1 show the cumulative
production from the injection wells in the pilot area?

A Yes, sir, this; the wells are listed, the wells intended
for injection wells. This cumulative production as shown on page
"B" was taken from the New Mexico Engineering Committee report,
and that is as of January lst, 1957, The wells to the northwest,
you'll note, have had the greatest primary production, and the two
proposed southeast injection wells, southeast injection wells
have had the lowest recovery primary-wise, |

Q T will refer you now to what has bee shown as page "D" of
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Exhibit Ne. 1 and ask you to state whether that contains all of
the information that you have been able to compile with reference
to the proposed water injection wells in this pilot flood area?

A. Yes, sir. This information was taken from the logs filed
with the Now Mexico 0il and Gas Conservation Commission, and with
the United States Geclogical Survevy.

Q It also includes the information shown on the well records)|
other well record data which was filed with the 0il Conservation
Commission?

A Yes, sir.

Q At the time these wells were drilled?

A Yes, sir, This is a summary of the available information.

Q Does this constitute all of the information you have been
able to locate with reference to these wells in this area,rup to
this time?

A Yes, sir.

Q Will you state for the Examiner what the proposed source
of water is for the pilot project if it is approved?

A The well shown on the plat circled with the red triangle
is drilled as a test well to the Queen Sand, known locally as’the
Red Sand.

Q What are the approximate depthe?

A In this well, the top of the sand was at 2571, and the
" bottom approximately 2610, The old drilling records showed that

there was water in this formation; however, there was no record of

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOTIATES
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the water ever being tected 2s to the amount that the‘formation
would make. This well was drilled tc determine that and tc try
and find a source for this water flood, After testing this well,
we could produce approximately eight to nine hundred barrels a
day, We set up pipe aixd fracted the well and could now produce
approximately twenty-three to twenty-five hundred barrels per day.
After making thi< test, the water was analyzed and you will not
on page "B" the main significant factors of this analysis, showing
very high chlorides, and so forth. 1It's a very strong brine water.
The proposed plan at this time is to treat: *he treatment

would consist of a closed system with filters located at each’
injection well, and further test the water as this well is produced
and to see if further treatment will be necessary.

Q Do you intend to use what type of pipe for your distributign
system?

A Cement-~lined pipe throughout.

Q Do you contemplate drilling additional water wells or opening
up old holes at that zone for the obtaining of additional water
from this partﬁcular zone, in the event this project is approved?

A Yes, sir. |

Q What type of water flood pattern is contemplated here in
this pilot area?

A This is commonly known 23s a five-spot pattern, with the

alternate producing wells on 40-acre units converted to injection

wells,

SUSERTIE e Mo
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G Yhat do you presently hope, at least, may be a proposed
injection rate insofar as the water is concerned?

A Of course, there 1s no experience or anything to determine
exactly what this would be, but we hope to achieve five to eight
hundred barrels per day per well, or greater.

Q Does that depend upon a number of factors that can be
developed only by experimentation?

A  Yes, sir, |

Q What are some of those factors?

A  The characteristics of your zones taking the water, such asg
permeability and so fdfth,'and the completion of the wells; in othgr
words, the well properly completed and cleaned out and so forth
will ‘achieve your greater injection rate,

Q The maximum injection rate is also, I presume, affected as
you indicated by the possible effect of the water upon the permeablle
zones within the reseivoir?

A Yes, sir,

Q You have stated this was open hole flooding. 1Is it possiblle
that as you develop experimentally the pilot project, you will
have to do additional work in connection with some of the wells?

A Yes, sir, it is possible we wiil have to set liners and/or

packers, or cement them in. That, of course, we will have to deter
mine as we go along, what the best completion is for each one. In
many cases tiese wells have been handled differently in the primary

stage, with their shooting and so forth., To 3assure proper completilon
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e3ch one will have to be handled accordingly.

Q Vlas the information contained in Exhibit 1 and the data
reflected in the exhibit obtained by you or under your supervision,
and prepared by you?

A Yes, sir.

MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to offer in evidence Applicantis
Exhibit No. 1.

MR. NUITER: Without otjection, the exhibit willi be receivdd
in evidence.

Q Mr. Capron, do you believe that if this application is
granted, that oil may be recovered from this area which cannot
otherwise be recovered by primary methods?

A  Yes, sir.

MR. CAMPBELL: I believe that's all.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Capron?

CRUSS EXAMINATION

By MR. CUOLEY:

Q I note on page "C" of Exhibit 1 it is there stated that
the proposed pilot flood spacing is R0 acres?

A Yes, sir. |

Q 1Is this just another way_of stating 40-acre fiQe-spot, or
are you actually seeking 80-acre spacing?

A No, it is another way of stating 40-acre five-spot,

Q Now these proposed injection wells are presently producing

some 0il17?




e .

——— e

Mo CAMPBELL. Seme of them are

-

A Some of them are, some arent't, They are temporarily

abandoned, This No, 3 on the State lease, State R®,
MR. CAMPBELL: Where is it located?

A The northwest quarter of Section 32. The propoced injectign

welli was tenporarily abandoned sometime prior to our acquiring

this lease, I think it was 1951, but I'mi not certain of that.

Q@ What about the othor fives |
A This Carper-Wheatley well has been pumping,

abandoned now, The Texas Trading in the Southwest quarter of

Section 29, both 1 and 4 have peen Pumping. The Carper well in

the southwest of the northwest quarter of Sectior
Pumping. The fide] well in the northeast of the southeast of

Section 30 has been temporarily abandoned for some time prior to

our acquisition,

Q You aren't st this time seeking any allowable relijef for

shutting in or converting these wells?

"A No, sir.

Q C=n you convert this estimated 500 to 800 barrels per day

PeT wel , | belijeve YOou said,wasn't jt -._

Q -- to barrels Per acre foot of P&y, roughly? woulg it

exceed one barrel?

A It would be less than one barrel, considerably less,

However, we are going to go back and get our lane wali
— ——— )

logs to
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determine the net feet of pay.

Q I understand that is sumewhat nsbulous right now. You
believe the propocsed injection is l2ss than one barrel per acre
foot?

A Yes, if you assume that we had 20 nzt feet and 80-acre five
spot. One barrel per day per acre foot would be 1€ barrels per
day per acre well, so you can see that is considerably less.

Q Do you feel thatAthe effects of water injection intq-any
of the six proposad injection wells will be felt beyond the lease
lines of Ambassador Oil Corporation?

k Yes, sir. At this time we have been and are presently
negotiating for those leases, however.

Q Would you mind naming what leases you feel will be affected

A The Brewer lease in the north half of the northeast quarten

Q OoOf Séction 29?

A Section 29, The Western Oil Field property in Section 30,
the west half of the southeast quarter of Section 30,and the north-+
east quarter of Section 32,

c The owners of all of the tracts vou have just described zrd
aware of this application, are they not?

A Ves,

Q Have they signified either assent or dissent to this applig
tion?

A No, they have -- as ! have said nreviously, we are negotiat

with all of them at this {ime.

13
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M. CAMPRELL:  You have already obtained <everal agrecment s
with reaard to the development of this arca from owners within the
pilot flood?

A Yes.

MR. CAMPBRELL: Within the immediate pilot flood area, and
you are negotiating and contemplating agreements within the near
future within the entirs area that would be affected?

A Yes, sir.

MR. CAMPBELL: Uhst would be the cffect on them if there
was an effect, would it not be a beneficial effect?

A It would be strictly beneficial. It would be an increase
in production.

Q Do you feel that there is any other acreage, other than
that that has been mentioned, that would be affected by the injecti
of water in the six proposed wells?

A No, sir, it is very doubtful,.

Q You do not feel that the VWestern Oil Field prorerties in
31, in the southeast quarter, will be affected?

A It is possible, but very unlikely. Their well on the corne
No. 5 is plugged and it is doubtful,if the effects of these off-
| setting injection wells will probably go to the Fidel an? the
Texas Trading State will receive the greatest effect.

Q Approximately what distance is it from your nearest injec-
tion well to the Western 0il Field's Federal lease in 31, wells

7 and 117
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A The nearest injection well?

Q That would be in the sbuthwout guarter of 29,

A It'c in excess,slightly in excess of a3 half a mile,

#MR. COOLEY: T believe that's all the questions T have,
Thank you,

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?
By MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Capron, do I understand correctly that you are injectin
into the Grayburg formation but that there are four zones there
that you will be injecting into, the numbered zones 5, 6, 7, and 81

A They have been determined that, Mr. Nutter, yes, sir.

Q And these four zones encompass a total of some 200-some
feet?

A We might say they're encountered within that 250 feet, rougHh

Q You expect to encounter only 20 feet of net pay?

A That is our estimate at this time.

Q For water flooding?

A Yes,

Q You wouldn't 1rake an attempt to selective inject that waters
into those zones at this time?

A No, sir, not at this time.

Q Are there any other water flood projects, pilot or otherwig
in operation in the Square Lake Pool?

A No, siv, I'm certain there isn't, I don't know the definij

limits of the Square Lake to the south, I don't believe there are,

K Agssociaies
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Q You expect that the injection wells may take water at tho
rate of 500 to 800 barrels a day?

A We anticipate that, ves, sir.

Q Do you have enough water available to meet téose needs, if
the wells will take that much?

A No, sir. We will have to drill or open an bfd hole to
obtain enough which produces as this one Red Sand wefi will give
us enough for the pilot. i

Q What would be the additional source of water?

It would have to be another well to the same.%

A
Q To the same formation, the Queen formation, of the Red Sanq.
A

We tested everything above that and encountered no water
until we got to the Red Sand.
Q You described that water as a strong brine. Do you feel

it has any use as far as domestic or agricultural purposes 1is

concerned?

A No, sir,

Q Are there any other productive formations in this area, eitlher

above or below these four zones in the Grayburg?

A No, sir, there is nothing above, and I know of nothing beldw.

1 don't know of any wells being drilled below this.
Q There is no possibility of damage to any other formation?
A Nd, sir,
Q Subsequent development of the pilot project wou}d be on

the same pattern,that is,conversion of cld o1l wells on 40-acre
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locationc<?

A Yesc, sir, providing, of coﬁrse, thic all proves successful
and the most advantag«ous way to apprcach it.

Q Has the pool heen developed on 40-acre spacing?

A Yes. |

Q Rather uniformly throughout?

A Yes, sir, There are 2 few exceptions, but very few.

Q Now, you stated that you didn't think any offset operators?

correlative rights would be damaged?
A No, sir,
Q Do you think that waste will occur as a result of this
water flood?
A No, sir.
Q You think waste will be avoided by the apprcval of it?
A Waste will be avoided and additional o0il recovered by this

process, yes, sir,

Q

'~

In response to some questions by Mr. Cooley, you stated
that some of those wells are currently pumping but- would be
converted to injection wells., What is the total productive capacit
of the particular wells at the present time?

Examiner, that will be

MR. CAMPBELL: I believe, ¥r,

reflected -- no, it will not. The cumulative production is shown
and I might for the record refer the Examiner to the Eddy County

December proration schedule, which indicates that the prouuction

{rom the wealls which are presently on the schedule and oroducing

ASSOTIATES
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daily, the

the six is presently plugged and abandoned, or temporarily abandong

production may not be that?

parrels a day.

proposed for injection?

well in this immediate neighborhood, Mr. Capron?

is making between 6 and 7 parrels a day, and that is gradually

declining.

two barvels a day.

allowable, I'1l zay, amounts to 22 barrels a day.
MR. NUTTER: For these six injection wells?

MR. CAMPBELL: For the wells that are producing, and one of

(o9

MR. NUTTER: You are talking about the allowable, the

MR. CAMPBELL: That is correct.

>

Two of those were temporarily abandoned, 2 Fidel and 3 State.
MR. CAMPBELL: The 2 Fidel shows on the December allowabled
A It hasn't produced any oil since December of 1956,
MR. CAMPBELL: It appears on the schedule.

A The actual production, I would say, is between 7 and 8
MR. NUTTER: From the total production from the six wells

A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: What's the highest productive capacity in any
A The wells we are operating and after just cleaning one out,
MR. NUTTER: That's one of the better wells in the area?
A Yes, sir. Quite often after pulling these wells, you get

v, NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Capron? If




no further questions, he may be excused. Oh, Mr. Irby.
MR. IRBY: Would Ambassador furnish the State Engineer

‘copies of Sheets "B®" and "C" of Exhibit No. 17
MR. CAMPBELL: Not only that, we'll ‘give you all of Exhibit
l. I will give you my copy.
MR. TRBY: Thank you.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Capron may be excused.

(¥itness excused. )

Is there anything further in Case No. 13687 If not, we
will take the case under advisement, and the hearing is adjourned.
(Hearing adjourned,)
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ERTITIEFEICAT

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision,
and that the same is a true and correct record to the best of my
knowledgze, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this /77qtﬂay of February, 1958,
in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New

Mexico.

NOTARY PUBLIC ?

My commission expires:
June 19, 1959,

'I do herehy certify thrt the £ i
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m S ~ BEFQRx THE OTL CONSEXVATION COMMISSION

L, STATE OF NEW MEXICO

o

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AMBASSADOR OIL CORPORATION FOR AN
ORDER GRANTING APPROVAL OF APPLICANT'S
PROPOSED PILOT WATER FLOOD PROJECT IN
THE SQUARE LAKE POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO.

No. 1368

APPLICATION

Comes now Applicant, Ambassador 0il Corporation, by its
attorneys, and pursuant to Rule 701 of the Rules and Regulations
of the Commission, states:

1. Applicant is the owner of certain operating rights in
Sections 29, 30 and 32 of Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Eddy
County, New México, within the limits of the Square Lake Pool as
defined by the Commission.

2. Applicant desires to initiate a pilot water flood pro-
gram to inject water into presently existing wells situated as fol-
lows:

SWINW% Section 29
NE4SW% Section 29
SW%SEX Sectiorn 29
NEXNW)% Section 32

SWiSW% Section 29
NEXSE% Section 30

HhOo aooR

Applicant attaches hereto a plat, marked Exhibit "1", showing the lo-
cation of egch such intake well and the location of all oil and gas
wells and the names of the lessees within one-half mile of the said

wells.

oY

5. The said wells are producing from the Grayburg-San Andres
formation andthe name, description and the depth of the formations
affected is indicated on Exhibit ''2" attached to this application.

4. Information relating to the intake wells, including the
casing program, is included in the well record summary attached and

marked Exhibit "2",




5. Water to be injected is to be obtained from a water

well situated in the approximate center of thie SW% of Section 29
and the amount to be injected will be determined by experimentation
in an effort to inject one barrel of water for each acre foot within
the producing formation.

r 6. The operator of the project will be Ambassador 0il Cor-
poration, Artesia, New Mexico.

P WHEREFORE, Applicant requests that this matter be set down

for a hearing before an Examiner and that notice be published as

. provided by law, and that after hearing, the Commission issue its

order approving the above described pilot water flood project.
E : Respectfully submitted,

AMBASSADOR OIL CORPORATION

%HV\ Vgl

amgpell & Russelll
Attorneys for Applicant
P. 0, Box 721

Roswell, New Mexico

A
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WELL RECORD SUMMARY OF PROPOSED WATER INJECTION WELLS
SQUARE LAKE FIELD, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICC
LEASE DESCRIPTION WELL N0, - ELEVATION CASING  SACKS FRODUCTIVE 1ICRIZONGS
_ - SIZE WI, DEPTH CEWMENL TOP  ROTTOM  T0F  Bode0¥  TCP Bo.iCy
, USED

fidel Grier NE}SEf Sec 30 T16S R31E 2 3855.6 5%  14# 3055 100 3135 3151 5184k 3168 3203 3204
Carrer o .

Bruning SW4NW4 See 29 T16S R3I1E 1 3899.2 5% 14 3120 100 3180 3200 3222 32u8 3258 337w
Tex.Tr.Grier SWiSW} Sec 29 T16S R31E 1 3888.0 54  15# 3162 100 3218 = 3228 Z31% 0 3386 3386 kOl
Tex.Tr.Grier NE3SW} See 29 T16S R31E L 3924,3 5% 14 3239 100 3250 3258 3260 3262 330C 3340
Pox.Tr.5tate NEIWi Sec 32 T16S5 R31E 3 3923.9 5% 3255 100 3270 3285 SuF0 34D
Carper )

Wrantley SWiSE] Sec 29 T163 R31E 1 3944.,0 5% 174 3156 100 3295 3310 3350 3385 s34y o2




BOTTOM

TOP  BOITOM  IO%

3265 3270 3313 3329
3380 3402

3435 352

TOTAL
DEPTL

3352

3404
3458
347k
3470

3522




REFORE THE OYL CONSERVATIGN DOMMIRCYNW
OF THE STATE O NEW MEXICO

- IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ;
" CALLED BY TEHE OIL CUNSERVATIGN ;

COMMISSION CF THE STATE OF NEW
- MEXICO FCR THE PURPOSE OF

_ CONSIDERING:

APPLICATION OF AMBABSADOR OIL

CASE NO, 1368 ;
Order No. R-1110-A f

. CORPORATION FOR AN ORDER AMENDING

' PARAGRAPHE 2 OF ORDER NG, R-~1110,

i

!
{
{
)

I
‘

i
i
i

i
!e

l
i
|
I

¢ difficulties and therelore proposes to substitute the Vickers-
. Tederal ¥ell No. 2, located in the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 30, and the

' BY_THE COMMISSION:

hrch 19, 1958, at Saata Fe, New Mexico, before Daamiel B. Nutter, ;

i Ambassador 0il Corporation, to imstitute a pilot water flood

: Range 31 East, WNMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

This cause came on for hearing at ® o'cleck a.m. on

Examiner duly uppoutod by tln New Mexico 0il Comservation Com~
; mission, bhercioafter referred tc as the "Commission," in aceordance
with Rile 1314 of the Commismion Rules and Regulatioas.

NOY, on this >~ day of April, 1958, the Commission, a
: quorum being present, having considered the application, tae
. evidence adduced and the recommendations of tbe Examiner, Daniel 8.
ltuttor and being fully advised in the premises, ;

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice haviag been given as required
: by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof,

(2) That Order No. R-1110 authorimed the applicaat,
projesct in the Bquai2 Lake Pool to inject water into the Lower

Grayburg and the Upper San Andres formatioans through six converted
oil wells located in Sectiouns 20, 30, and 32 of Township 16 South,

(3) That the applicant has encountered certain mechanical!

. Vickers-Federal '.11 No. 3, located in tke S¥/4 KE/4 of SGction 30

f; as water injection vells 1n lieu vf the Carper-Wheatley Well No. 1,
" located in the SW/4 BE/4 of Section 29, and the Texas Trading State

- Weli No. 3, located in the NE/4 WNW/4 of Section 32, all in Township

16 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(4) That the above-described Carper~Wheatley Well No. 1
and the Texas Trading State Well No. 3 will be returned to producing
status.

(5) That the proposed gubstitution wili not cause waste
nor impalr correlative rights.




k i
i Came No. 136
" Order No. R-1110-A

IT I8 THEREFCRE ORDZRED:

1. That Order Ne. R-1110 be and the same is hereby
amended in the following respects omly:

The Carper-Wheatley Weil No. 1, located in the
8¥W/4 B8R/4 of Section 28, and The Texas Trading
State VWell No. 3, located in the NE/4 XW/4 of g
Section 32, both being in Township 16 South,
Range 31 East, NNPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, be
and the same are hereby deleted from

i 4 of maid order and the Vickers-Federal Well ¥o.
2, located in the KE/4 RE/4 of Section 30, and

! the Vickers-Federal Well No. 8, located in the
8¥/4 NE/4 of Section 30, both being in Township
‘ 16 South, Range 31 East, NMPM, Pddy County, Wew
:-xio:, be and the same are hereby substituted

g herefor.

2, In all ether respects, Order Ko. R-1110 is to remain
in full feorce and effect.

i DORE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day sand year herein-
. above designated.

| | STATE OF NEW MEXICO
| OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDVWIN L. MECHEM, Chairmsn




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date__larch 220, 1958

¢ M
CASE 1368 Hearing Date 3/19/58» Sa nta Fez DSN

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered cises axre as £ollows:

Enter an order approving the substitution as water inject R onwel 1s,
the Vickers~Federal No. 2, NE/4 NE/4 Section 30, and the Vickeaxrs-Fede ral
No. 3, S#/4 NE/4 Section 30, in lieu of the Carper Vheatley e 1 No, 1,
SN/4 SE/4 Section 29, and the Texas Trading State well K, 3, INE/4NN/4
Section 32, all in Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Eddy Cour: €y, New
Mexico, The originally planned injection wellg in this pilot weater £ 3 o00d
project will be returned to producing statius. The designition of the
Vickers No. 2 and 3 wells will not cause any damage to any off s etting
operators correlative rights.




NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Date February 18, 1958

Campbell & Russell

P.0. B“. 721

Roswell, New Mexico
ATTENTION: Jack M. Campbell

Gentlemen:

Your application ¢y _on behalf of Ambassader Ol Corperatien for the
Amendwent of Order R-1110 '

dated Pebruary 17, 1958 ___has been received, and has been tentatively
scheduled for hearing before an examinar ' on
March 19, 1958

A copy of the docket will be forwarded to you as soon as the matter is
advertised.

Very truly yours,
7" &

A. L. PORTER, Jr.;
Secretary-Director
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LAW OFFICES OF
CAMPBELL & RUSSELL

J. P. WHITE BUILDING L . -
"o RosweLL. New Mexico . -7
Yl ek M. caurmes 17 February 1958 TELEPHONES
JOHN F. RusseLL . . . o= MAlxN 2-4641
) [ L0 29 MAN2.4642
» 4) - PR
LI i’

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

i Gentlemen: O S N S . T R - :_ T
“authority for pilot water flood project in the Square Lake : .%

Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by substituting twc water
injection wells for injection wells now authorized.

Very truly yours,

CAMPBELL & RUSSELL f
axJ&L\qn» §
, N] M. Campbell GD
JMC: bb
Enclosures

] : cc: B. J. Kellenberger
' : cc: Wayne Capron
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'BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

o STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AMBASSADOR OIL CORPM"RATION FOR AN
ORDER AMENDING ITS AUTHORITY FOR
PIIOT WATER FLOOD PROJECT IN THE
SQUARE LAKE POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO, BY SUBSTITUTING TWO WATER
INJECTION WELLS FOR INJECTION WELLS
NOW AUTHORIZED.

No. 1368

APPLICATION

Comes now Applicant, Ambassador 0il Corporation, By iﬁs
attorneys. and states: -

1.i By Order No. R-1110 of the Commission, Applicant was
authorized to institute a pilot water flood project in the Square
Lake Pool to inject water into the Lower Grayburg and the Upper
San Andres formations through six converted o0il wells as follows:

Ambassador-Carper Bruning Well No, 1 - SWiNW% Section 29
Ambassador-Texas Trading Grier Well No. 1 SW%SW% Section 29
Ambassador-Texas Trading Grier Well No. 4 NE%SW% Section 29
Ambassador-Carper Wheatley Well No. 1 SW%SE% Section 29
Ambassador-Fidel Grier Well No. 2 NE%SE% Section 30
Ambassador-Texas Trading State Well No. 3 NE:NW% Section 32

2. One of the aforesaid water injection wells, being the

Ambassador-Carper Wheatley Well No. 1, situated in the SW%SE%Y of
Section 29, is offset by two wells which have been, prior to this
time, plugged and abandoned. Applicant intended to use these wells
as possible producing wells affected by water injection in the Am-
bassador-Carper Wheatley Well No. 1. In attempting to clean out
the Carper Thomas Grier Well No. 2 situated in the SE%4CE% Section
29, Applicant encountered serious mechanical difficulty and hnas
reason to anticipate that similar difficulties may be encountered
in the wells situated in tue NWYSEYL Section 29.

3. The information required by Commission Memorandum No.

5-53 has heretofore been furnished to the Office of the State En-

gineer at the time of the hearing upon the original application.




WHEREFORE, Applicant prays that Order No. R-1110 be
amended by deleting therefrom in pa%agrapb_(Z) of said Order, the

H
H

following wells:

i
:

Ambassador-Carper Wheatley Well No.%lz - SW%SE% Section 29
Ambassador-Texas Trading State Well:No. 3 -~ NE4NWY Section 32

i
and adding in lieu of these two welis,as authorized water injection

wells for the project:

Ambassador-Vickers Efz Well No. 2 - NE%NEY% Section 30
Ambassador-Vickers Ftz Well No. 3 j - SW4NEY Section 30

all in Township 16 Sou. h, Range 31 East, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New
Mexico.

APPLICANT FURTHER REQUESTS t@at, in all other respects,
Order No. R-1110 remain in full forée and effect,

APPLICANT FURTHER REQUESTS t&e Commission to publish Notice
of Heaflng upon this application beéore an Examiner, or before the
Commission, whichever hearing can b% had at the earliest date.

Done at Roswell, New Mexico {his 17th day of February, 1958.

CAMPBELL & RUSSELL

By, \\xﬁlljt ﬂﬂ (Dllublﬂﬂﬁw

Ati ornevs for Appllca
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© CASE 1395: .

No. 8-58

DOCKET- EXAM:NER REAR.!NG MARCH 19, 1958

Oil Conservation Commission 9 a. m. Mab:, Hall, State Capitol. Santa Fe, N. M.

-

CASE 1368:

CASE 1396:

CASE 1397:

CASE 1398:

The following cases will be heurd betore Daniel S. Nutiter, Examiner: -

Application o1 Ambassador Oil Corporation for an order amending ]
Order No. R-1110. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
anorder amending Order No. R-1110 to substitute the Vickers-

Etz Well No. 2. NE/4 NE/4 Section 30, and the Vickers-Etz Well

No. 3, SW/4 NE/4 Section 30, as water injection wells in lieu of

the Carper Wheatley Well No. 1, SW/4 SE/4 Section 29, and Texas
Trading State Well No. 3, NE/4 NW/4 Section 32, all in Township

16 South, Range 3l East; Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Graridge Corporation for approval of 3 unit agree-
ment, Applicant; in the above- -styled cause, seeks an order
approving its North Caprock-Queen Unit for purposes of secondary
recovery in the Caprock-Queen Pool in Lea and Chaves Counties,
New Mexico. Said unit comprises 2,887 acres, more or less, of
State of New Mexico and patented lands located in Township 12
South, Range 31 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, and Township
12 South. Range 32 East. and Township 13 South, Rangze 32 East,
L.ea County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental Oil Company for a dual completion.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause seeks an order authorizing
the dual completion of its Hawk B-3 Well No. 4 located 1980 feet
from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of Section 3,
wanShip 21 South, Range 37 East, lL.ea County, New Mexico, in
such a marnner as o permit the production of oil from the Terry-
Blinebry Oil Pool and gas from the Tubb Gas Pool through parallel
strings of tubing.

Application of Warrer-Bradshaw Exploration Company for an
excepiion fo Ruir 109 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.
Applicant, in the above-giyled cause, seeks an order authorizing
the produciion o more tha-: eight wells into a common tank battery
arnd authorizing che commirngling of production from two basic State
of New Mexico ievases, comprising the W/2 NW/4, W/2 SW/4, and
SE/4 SW/4 of Seciior 21, and the NE/4 of Section 29, respectively,
Township 17 Sourh, Rawnge 3% East. Lea County, New Mexico.

Avppiication of Sinciarr Ot & Gas Company for a non-standard gas
prorasion uul‘. Appi:can’; i« the al:ove-siyled cause, seeks an
order estabi.shicga 160-ac r¢ non-srandard gas proration unit in
the Tubb Gas Pool compr.sing the W/2? SW/4, SE/4 SW/4, and
SW/4 SE/4 of Sevor. 25, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County New Mesico, -a.a ur.f 20 be dedicated o the applicant's
J. R Cosne A" Wetr No. 1 located 660 tee! from the South and
West 1€ & 0i sa:d Sec o 6
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CASE 1399:

CASE 1400:

CASE 1401:

CASE 1402:

Application of Sincla:r 01l & Gas Company for a non-standae? gas
proration unit. Appliicant. in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order establishing a %0-acre¢ non-standard gas proration unit in
the Blinebry Gas Pool comprising the W/2 SW/4, SE/4SW/4, and
SW/4 SE/4 of Section 26. Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, said un: to be dedicated to the applicant's
J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 2 located 1980 feet from the South line
and 660 feet from *i.. West line of said Section 26.

Application. ... Gulf O1l Corporation for a dual completion. Applic-
ant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual
completion of its Naomi Keenum Well No. 2 located 660 feet from
the South line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section 14, Town-
ship 21 South, Rangc 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such

a manner as to permit the production of oil {rom the Terry-Blinebry

Oil Pool and to permit the production of gas from the Tubb Gas
Pool through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a dual completion.
Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, seeks an order authorizing
the dual completion of 11s T. R. Andrews Well No. 3 loca:ed
1980 feet from the South and East lines of Section 32, Township
22 South. Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a
manner as to permit the production of oil from an undesignated
Paddock oil pool ithrough tubing and to permit the production of
gas from the Tubb Gas Poqgl through tubing up to the Paddock oil
zane and thence througha crossover assembly into the casing-
tubing annulus to the surtace.

Application of Neville G. Penrose, Inc. for an exception to the
No-Flare Order No. R-5531 for an oil well in the Tubb Gas Pool.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks an order granting an
exception to No-Flare Order No. R-553 for its McCallister Well
No. |. Jocated 660 feei from the North line and 660 feet from

the West line ef Section 7, Township 22 South, Range 38 East,
Tubb Gas Pool, Lea County. New Mexico.




OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O, BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXIiCO

January 16, 1958

Mr. Jack Campbell
Campbell & HRuesell
P 0. Box 721
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Mr, Campbell:

On behzlf of your c¢lient » Ambassador ‘Oil Corporation. we ericlose
two copies of Order R-1110 issued January 15, 1958, by the Oil Con=-
cervation Commlssion in Case 1348,

which was heard on January 7th at
Santa Fe, ’
Very truly yours,
A, L. Pert.er, Jr.
Secretary - Director
bp
EX‘:Cls.
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BEFORE THE OIL OONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE CF

. CONSIDERING:

CASE MO. 1368
Order No. R-1110

APPI;ICATIOI OF AMBASESADOR OIL

' CORROBATION FOR AN ORDER
 AUTSORIZING A PILOT WATER FLOOD
' PROJECT IN THE SQUARE LAKE POOL,
' EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

» Iaka Danl to inject water into the Lower Grayburg and the Upper

' San Andres formations through six converted oil wells located in
' Sections 49, 30, and 32, of Township 16 South, Range 31 Eust, NMPM,
. Eddy County, ltv Itxico.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

: BY ‘l’ﬂS COMMISBION:

This cause came on for hearing at 8 o'clock a.m. on

.nuury 7, 1968, at Saata Fe, Mew Mexico, beiore Daniel 5. Wutter,
- Examiner My appolntcd by the New Mexice Oil Coaservation Com- i
' mission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in m:wrdam;eT

with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and nogulltions

WO¥, on this 5‘ dsy of January, 1958, the Commiscion, a;
qnorun being present, v considered the application, the cvid.npo
adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter,
and boing fully advised in the premises,

T
!

FINDS: A
(1) That due puhlic notice having been given ig rcquirod»
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

suhject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Ambassador Oil Corporationm,
proposes to institute a pilot water flood project in the Square

(3) That the proposed pilot water injection project wil;

not adversely affect the interests of any other operators in the

Square Lake DMool,

(4) That the proposed project will promote conservation
and tend to prevent waste through the productinn of oil which uighq
noi otherwise be recovered.

(6) That the progress of the project should be
periodically reported to the Comission,

1T IS5 THERE¥FOBE ORDERED;

(1) That the application of Ambassador 011l Corpoxatlon
for permiseion to institute a pilot water flood project in the
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' Case No. 1368

Order No. R-1110

Lower Grayburg and the Upper San Andres formations in the Square
l.ake PoOlL, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the purpose of secondary
rocovery he and the same 1s hereby spproved. ;
1
(2) That the following welis be and the same are hereby
authorized as water injection wells for the above-described projoct&

" Ambassador-Carper Bruning Well Mo, 1 |%/4 W¥/4 Bection 2|

i Ambassador-Carper Vheatley Well No. 1

: hereinabove designated. ‘

Ambassador-Texas Trading Grier Well No. 1
Ambassador-Texas Trading Grier Well No. 4

SW/4 5¥/4 Bection
NE/4 BW/4 fection
8YW/4 BE/4 Section
ME/4 S5E/4 Section
NE/4 NW/4 Section 3

Ambasgador-Fidel Grier Well Mo, 2
Ambasgsador-Texas Trading State ¥ell ¥o. 3

all in Township 16 South, Range 31 Ezsit, XMPM, Eddy County, New ,
Mexico. i

(3) That monthiy progress reports on the water flood
project herxein authorized shall be asubmitted to the Commission in
accordance with Bule 704 and Rule 1119 of ihe Comuission Rules and

Reguiations.
DONE at Santa Fe, Nev Mexico, on the day and year

STATE OF NEW MEX1ICO
OIL CONBERVATION COMMISBION
/

s s

ED!‘IN L, MECHEM, Chairman

e . L

RIS

MURRAY %. MORGAN, ?nber

B 3 - ’
L 7 /i oy '

L — A L e o

A, L PORTER, Jr., Kember & Secretary




No. 38-57

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING JANUARY 7, 1958

0il Comnservation Commission 9 a.m. Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, NM

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner:

CASE 1356: = Application of Cities Service Qil Company for permission
to institute a pilot water flood project in Township 14
South, Range 31 East., Caprock-Oueen Ponl Chnaves County.
New Mexico. Applicant, in th> above-styled cause, seeks
permission to institute a pilot water flood project in the
Caprock-Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, by injecting
: water into the Queen formation through the following intake
- wells:

Government "B'" No. 5, NW/4 NE/4 Section 10;
Government "B" No. 6, SE/4 SE/4 Section 3;
Government "B" No. 10,NE/4 SE/4 Section 3;
Government '"B" No. 14,SE/4 SW/4 Section 3.

all in Township 14 South, Range 31 East.

CASE 1357: Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for an order
"authorizing the production into a common tank battery of
'all oil produced from five leases in the Atoka Pool., Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order authorizing the production into a common
tank battery of all oil produced from the Atoka Pool from
the following described leases: S5W/4 SE/4, NW/4 NW/4, NW/4
‘SE/4, SE/4 NW/4, and SW/4 NE/4 of Section 12, Township 18
‘South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 1358: Application of Magnolia Petroleum Company for an order
‘cancelling Order R-984, and granting authority to commingle
the liquid hydrocarbons produced from the Pictured Cliffs
and Mesaverde formations into central tank batteries located
on certain leases in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool, Tapacito-
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool and certain undesignated Pictured
Cliffs and Mesaverde gas pools in Rio Arriba County, Ncw
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order cancelling Order No. R-984, and granting authority to
commingle the liquid hydrocarbon production from the Pictured
Cliffs and Mesaverde formations into central tank batteries
located on certain of the applicant's leases in Township 26
North, Range 2 West; Township 26 North, Range 3 West; Town-
ship 27 North, Range 2 West, and Township 27 North, Range 3
West, in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 1359: Application of E1 Paso Natural Gas Company for an order
extending the time allowed for making annual deliverability
and shut-in pressure tests, and requesting allowables for
237 gas wells in certain prorated, non-prorated. and un-
designated gas pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
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CASE 1359 continued

CASE 1360:

order extending the time allowed for making annual deliver-
ability and shit-in pressure tests, and requesting allowables
for 237 gas wells in the Blanco Mesaverde, Fulcher Kutz-
Pictured Cliffs, West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs, Aztec-Pictured
Cliffs, Souih Blanco-Pictured Cliffs, Ballard-Pictured Cliffs,
Otero, Canyon Largo, East Companero Dakota, Tapacito, West
Kutz-Fruitlana, North lLos Pinos-Fruitland, and South Los
Pinos-Fruitland Gas Pocrls and in undesignated Fruitland,
Pictured Cliffs, and La Ventana gas pocols in San Juan and

Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

Application of Gulf 0Oil Corporation for an order suspending
the cancellation of underage accrued to eight gas wells in
the Eumont, Jalmat, Tubb, and Blinebry Gas Pools, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order suspending the cancellation on January 1, 1958, of the
underage accrued to the following gas wells in the Eumont,
Jalmat, Tubb, and Blinebry Gas Pools:

Eumont Pocol

Bell-Ramsay St. "C" No. 1, NW/4 SE/4 Section 34,
Township 20 South, Range 37 East

Jalmat Pool

Arnott-Ramsay '"E" No. 2, SW/4 SE/4 Section 186,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East

Arnott-Ramsay "E" No. 5, SW/4 NW/4 Section 16,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East

J. R. Holt "A"™ No. 2, SE/4 SW/4 Section 16,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East

Tubb Pool

Hugh No. 7, NE/4 NW/4 Section 14, Township 22
South, Range 37 East

Harry Leonard "E" No. 4, NE/4 NE/4 S~ction 16,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East

Blinebry Pool

J. N. Carson "A' No. 4, 3W/4 SE/4 Section 28,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East

H. Leonard "E" No. 4, NE/4 NE/4 Section 16,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East

all in Lea Couaty, New Mexico.
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CASE 1361: Application of The Texas (Company for an order suspeading
: the can~ellation of underage accrued to two gas wells in
the Eumont Cas Pool and Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant in the above-styled cause, seeks an :
order suspending the cancellation on January 1, 1958, of :
the underage accrued to the following gas wells in the

Eumont and Jalmat Gas Pools:

Texas Company Riddel Well No. 2, NE/4 NE/4
Section 12, Township 21 South, Range 36 East;

Texas Company State of New Mexico "B" (NCT-2)
Well No. 3, NW/4 N¥W/4 Section 16, Township 23
§ ; . South, Range 36 East;

gll‘iﬁ Lesa County, New Mexico.

CASE 1362: Application of Schermerhorn 0il Corporation for an nrder
N suspending the cancellation of underage accrued to one
~well in the Eumiont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- Applicant, ip the above—styled cause, seeks an order
suspending the cancellation on Jhnuary 1, 1958, of the
underage accrued to the following named gas well in the
‘Eu-ont Gas Pool:

»Schernerhorn 0il Corporation Gulf-State
No. 1 Well, SE/4 SW/4 Section 31, Township
18 South, Rahge 37 East,

Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 1363: Application of J. C. Watson Drilling Company for an order i
- authorizing the use of vacuum pumps on certain wells in the :
Roberts Pool in Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the :
above-s8tyled cause, seeks an order authorizing the use of
vacuup pumps on its Trimble No. 7 ¢11 located in the NE/4
NE/4 Section 11, Township 17 South, Range 32 East, and its :
Trimble No. 2 Well located in the SE/4 NE/4 of said Section !
11, in the Roberts Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. ;

CASE 1364: . Appligation of Cities Service 0il Company for an oil-oil
R - dual compietion in the VYacuum Peol and Vacuum-Szven Rivers

Pool in.Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual completion
of its State "K' No. 2 Well located 1980 feet from the North
line and 660 feet from the East line of Section 27, Township
17 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in suck a
manner as to permit the production of oil from the Vacuum
Pnsol through one inch tubing and oil from the Vacuum-~Seven
Rivers Pool through two inch tubing.
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CASE 1365: Application of Cabot Carbon Company :or an oil-oil dual
completion in the King-Devonian Pool and King-Wolfcamp
Pool in lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual completion
of its H. L. lowe "B'" Well No. 1, located 467 feet from the
South line and 850 feet from the East line of Section 26,
Township 13 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from
both the King-Devonian Pool and King-Wolfcamp Pool through
parallel strings of 14 inch tubing.

CASE 1366: Application of Signal 0il and Gas Company for an oil-gas
dusl coempletion in the Skaggs Pool and an undesignated
Drinkard gas peol in Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the
duai cempletion of its Fred Turner No. 1 Well located 660
feet from the South line and 580 feet from the East lire of
Section 6, Township 26 South, Range 38 East, Lea County,
New Mexico. in such a manner as tc permit the production of
01l from the Skaggs Pool and zas from an undesignated Drinkard
g8 pool through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 1367 Application ¢ Felmont 0il Corporation for approval of its
Etcheve: 'y Unit Agreement in Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order approv-
ing its Etcheverry Unit Agreement embracing 1,920 acres,
more or less, of State of New Mexico lands consisting of
S/2 Section 32, S/2 Section 33, Township 14 South, Range 34
Ezst, and all of Sections 4 and 5, Township 15 South, Range

USSR 777 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

}‘CASE 1368: Application of Ambassader Oil Cerporatien for an order ;”"\
granting approval of applicant's proposed pilot water flood
project in the Square Lake Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico. f

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of its
proposed pilot water fleed project for the purpose of secon-
dary recovery in which water will be injected into the
Grayburg and San Andres formations through six injection
wells located in the SW/4 NW/4, SW/4 SW/4, NE/4 SW/4, and
SW/4 SE/4 of Section 29, and NE/4 SE/4 of Section 30, and

: the NE/4 NW/4 of Secticn 32, Township 16 South, Range 21
East, Square Lake Paol, Eddy County, New Mexico. /




Law OFFICES
M mERvEr 1874-1953 HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

HIRAM M DOW
CLARENCE E HINKLE

W E BONDURANT, UR

GEORGE H. HUNKEK , JR. ROSWELL,N'EW MEXICO
HOWARD C. BRATYON : TELERHONE MAIN 2-6510

S B.CHRISTY v June 5,» 1958 ' PosT OrFICE Box 547

LEWIS C, COX, UR.

HINKLE BURLDING

FAUL W EATON, JR
ROCHERT C E-LCSOE

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New bMexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith please find Transcript in Case No. 1368 dated
January 8, 1958, which we borrowed from you.

Thank you for loaning us this }I’ranscript.

Respectfully,

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE
By 7 77

: - /d
SBC:mc g ’ * ‘ !
Encl. v ;




KEwWANEE OiL COMPANY
Post Orrice Box 1859
Mmianp, Texas 79701

October 24, 1963

Re: Case Files )
- Square Lake Area
L ‘ Eddy County, New Mexico

Mrs. Ida Rodriguez
Secretary to Director

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

Santa Fe, New Mexico - 87501

Dear :Mrs. Rodriguez:

* i Please find attached the following listed material which you so kindly loaned
: me for examination.

| Case No. 1368 {Ambassador Oil Corporation)
(1) Applicationm. « S
(2) Transcript of Hearing, . i
(3) Transcript of Proceedings. Z;///

(4) Exhibits for Hearing on January 7; 1958.
(5) Exhibits for Hearing on March 19, 1958.

. Case No. 3195 (H&M 0il Company, Kincaid & Watson & N. E. Salsich, Jr.)
: . (1) Application with attached Exhibits A, B, C, & D. "

(2) Transcript of Hearing deted January 27, 1965.

(3) Order of The Commission -~ Order No. R-2871.

‘Case No. 3148 (Newmont)
(1) Application with attached Exhibits 1 & 2. L~
(2) Transcript of Hearing dated November 24, 1964.
(3) Order of The Commission - Order No. R-2828.

Fi . _Case No. 3147 (Newmont) .
- : ; (1) Application with attached Exhibits 1 through 5. 4
Fj_' o : (2) Transcript of Hearing dated November 24, 1964. "

(3) Order of The Comrission =~ Order No. R-2823.

: ‘Case No. 2607 {Newmont)

. - 1 (1) Application. ‘

g o (2) Transcript of Hearing dated July 26, 1962, —
F; : (3) Order of The Commission - Order No. R-1110-D.

.Case No. 2299 (Newmont)

- (1) Application.

1 {2) Agreement for Cooperative Waterflood dated May 9, 1961.
(3) Agreemegt for Cooperative Waterflood dated lay 23, 1961.
(4) Transcript of Hearing dated June 7, 1961.

Your cooperation in this connection is sincerely appreciated.

Yours very truly,
e

(N L L /

e ey A TES

Don iaden,
District Landman
D/ tj
Enc:




EXHiBITS FOR HEARING BEFORE

NEW MEXICO OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXAMINER'S HEARING

. - Marcn 19, 1458

AMBASSADOR OIL CORPORATION

W '
Beforc Excminer

o Commizsion

oil Conservaiiui /_z_é 8

, }‘ "f ExmbizCase No.

[ UL e —




1,
2.

,3.

LIST OF EXHIBITS

Tabulation of Engineering Datsa.

of well log data on proposed injeation wells,
ap taken fvom New Maxido 04l Comservation Commission
::ﬁ. ‘h“eot and/or United States Geologioal Survey
i1l Rerords, :

Map of Square laks Pool showing location of all input
wells, looation of all oil and gas wells, and names of leases
in the general vieinity of the proposed projeet,




CHOINEZRING DATA

Nane of formations to be flooded:
Lower Grayburg and Upper San Andres of Permian Lystem.

Average depth to top of zores to Lo [loodedt
Approximately 3160 in pilot area.

* v . oo
AvoTags depth to botteom of zonem to be flocdads

ppmxiutoly 3400 1n pilot area.

Structural Featursai
g:motun - Stratigrephic trap on an eastvard plungling nose,
] - None,
Water Drive -~ None, very littie water produced with oll and’
from a faw wells,

Cnaracteristion of Resaryolir Fiplids:
Gravics of 011 348 85 378 ARL.
011 undersatursted, high ralt content,
solution GOR - 2%0 cu, ft. per bbl,
Criginal formation pressure = 950 p.s,.i,

Frimary Procducing History:

Discovery date - 1941,

Hajor development of field - 1945,

Development spasing - Center of 43 acre unitas,

Type reservoir drive - Solution gas.

State of depletion - Stripper stage with wells,
gveraging 2 to 4 bbls/well/day,

Cusnilative production of injection wells in proposed
pilot flood area to January 1, 15%7,

A,0.C, Carper Bruning #1E 56,507 bbla,
A.O C, Mdel Orier #21 00,842 "
.0 c. Texas l‘rtéing Grier #4 K 48,091 "
#1 K 6(,152 "
» " " State #3 C ao 93, M
A.0,C, Carper ineatley #1 O 8,500 *

¥ater Source and Treatmentt
Source - The Queen Sand (known as the Red Sand) encountered
at 25871 to epproximately 23510 in test well just completed.
The water nas been analyzed ard found to ba a heavy drine
having the followiny sharacteristles:

Chiorides 137,580 gax '3 per adllion

Calolum {,120 "

Hagnesaiuvas lo, 0 B #

fulfates ey " b "

Iron 25 " " "

varbon Moxdds S ? "

Tatnd Hardness At,200 " T Callg

o Nt )
Sreatient = Fhe water will be folecied in a slowpsa sysibuom ot
thas Cuginrshz@; of the project, pssafng through individual
Piiters at =ach well, Cement Masxd gipe $8 to by wagd in the

dis tri*\utim aystam, Ap the pllot fleood progieasss, sa.play
will be talen froquently and tested, to vee 10 further
treatmant of the wvater 18 regquiresd,




Proposed PLlot Flood Spacing - BO acre, five apot by sonversion
at altemate wells in 40 acre unite.

Injection Rates and Pressures:
Estimated injection rate - £0C-800 BPFD/woll,
Estimated injection pressure - Greavicy at inception.




Page 1 WELL RECORD SUMMARY OF PROPOSED WATER INJECTION WELLS
SQUARE LAKE FIELID, RDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Sacks
Hell Cement
se No, Rlev, Size Wt, Depth Used FProductive Horizcns

- J. N. Mdei-Federal i ) <
WE/4 3B/4 Sec. 30-T16S-R31E 2  3855.0 S} 14 3055 100 3135-3151', 3184-3195r, 3203-32007,
3265~3270, 3313-3229°

AOC - Carper Drilling Co. - 318032007, 3222-32481, 3E50=-3374°,
M. S. Brunirg-Pederal i 3853.2. 5% 14 3120 100  33B0-3402
SW/4 MM/8 Sec, 29=T16S=-R31E

ACC - Carper Drillil Co, =
Fedecal "D" 5B/4 Nw/4,

Sec, 29-T16S~R31E 1 1924.0
ACC - Texas Trading Co, ~
Federal "A" SW/L SW/4, , 3218-3228¢, 3314-32850, 3I3EH-3404r

Sec. 29~T165-R31E 1 388L.0 s 15¢ 3162 100

AOC - Texas irsading Co. - _
Pederal "A" NE/4SK/4 3250-32581, 3250-32527, 3300-3349¢,
m@a.mw.aumm-mmum uuo»p.wmwpzaunumpcowawm-wbm»

AOC - Texas Trading co,., 3tate
of New Mexicc "R", NE/4 Ni/4
Sec, 32-T155-R31% 3 3923.9 S5} 3255 100 327C¢-3285+, 3450-3457

AOC -~ Carper Drilling Co,
R. Wheatley-iederal,

SW/4 SE/B Sec. 29=T165-R31E 1 3954,.0 5% 17# 3156 100 3295-3310', 3350-3385+, 3497-3522°

Fegeral Wik ME/4 Sec. 300" 6
deral NE dee, 3 €«31000, 3153~3166, 3205-3211°
T16S-R31E 2 38645 B 14 3057 100 wmmm-wMQm.. 3253-3303" ’
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Ww - Vickers Petrolewm Cc,,
Pederal - SW/4 NE/U 3ec, 30~
T15S-K31E

AOC -~ Vickers Petroleum Co,,
Federal - Center NE/Y,
Sec, 30~T165-R31E

AOC - Vickers Petroleum Co,,

Pederal, SE/4 NE/B Sec, 30-

T155-R31£

14% 3100 100 3105=3130', 3132-3150', 3z50~3311:¢

Cament Total

Depth Used Produgtive Horizons . Ceptl:

14# 3020 100 30795~3C30', 3120-314% 315
150 3075 100 3085-3089%, 3095-30951, 3125-3135¢ 327
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 AMBASSADOR OlL CORPORATION
PROPOSED WATER-FLOOD PROJECT N©28
EDDY COUNTY , NEW MEXICO
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EKHIBI TS FCR H_.ARING B:‘FOR.L‘

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
4 © EXAMINER HEARING

January 7, /‘58

Docket Ko.. 38-57’
Case 1368

ii
i

AMBA“SADOR OIL CORPOBATION ;

" PILOT WATER FLOODF
SQUARE LAKE POOL

Eddy County New Mex}po




LIST CF REXHIBITS

1. Map showing losation cf all input wells, location of
8ll cil and gas wells, &nd names of leases in tie
general violnity of the proposed projest,

2, Tabulation of Engineering data,
3. Susmary of well ios‘dau on proposed :ancction mlls,

as t__&n Froow Bow 2eon O11 Danmaseratd e OSooead on8

- e wewe ¥h Snlr g vnv.‘.v‘l Wwﬂﬂ&\.ﬂl
well Records and/or umted States Geclogical 3urvey
¥ell Records,




ENGINEERING DATA
Name of formations tc boe Cloouods
Lowar drayburg _lnd upper Sa.; Akndres of Permien System,

Aveufc depth to top of zones to Le floodeds
pproximately 3150 in pilot ares,

Aversge depth to bottom of zones to be {locdedt
Approxdpately 3400 in pilot area,

Structural Peaturest

Strucsture - Stratigranhic Tmp s an eastward plunglng ness.

Gas Cap - None

Water Drive ~ None, very little water produoed with oll and

Trem & faw wells,

Charscteristics ¢f Reservoir Fluldas:
Gravity of 011 - 34° o 379 pPI,
011 undersalursied, hign selt sontent,
Original sclution OGOR - 270 cu, ft. poer bbl,
Original formeticn pressurs = 557 p.s.i.

Primary Producing History:

Digcovery date - 154}41

HMajor Dovelopment of Fleid - 1345

Developnent Spacing ~ Center of §. acre units.

Type reservolr drive - Solution gas.

State of depletion ~ Stripper stage with wells,
averaging 2 to 4 bbhles/well/day.

Cumulative pnroduction of 1n.5action wells in proposed
pilot flocd area to J&nl}&;; 1, J.j_)..

A.0.C. Carper Biuning #1 E 50,357 bbla.
A.0.C, Fidel Grier 2 I 32,442
A, 0.9. Texas 'I’udinb grier #4 K 48,551 "
. " OF1 M 57,852
n ’ " State #3 C 22,997 "
A.0.C, Carper Wneatley kL 0 8,90 ¢

L
vy
5

Sourse Bnd Treatmeat:

Sgurze = The Queen Sund (known as the Red Sznd) ensountersd
at 2571 to approximately 2017 in test well Jjust completed,
The water has beern surlyzed sud fsund tu be a heevy; Lrine

having the fcollowilag charasteristicn:

Chlorldes 197,355 peres per million

Calelum 7.i2x 00 n ‘.,

Fagnesiun 10,500 ¢ o

Sulfstes veyo a “

Ir'an 24 "

\"ﬁ‘ Wil L’LUXI\\” f_’\( i o t

Total Hardpesos Ol 2y ' W ‘3:}‘{}(}‘

,)E{ )o/ -
wesntasnl = The water will be fajectaod deoa ologed aysien

LE:O bagloning of Une orojest, paealog threush individuad

Iltoersal a20oh welli, Comeat lined nise g to Lo usned in ihe

Uie}frib welon u,:?;,‘,_:,‘-:. A thip oilct ‘l»\’\% PRI RS SUR I
I:i}l i,)h /ﬂs (338 AIA"! ("itl, &‘C'l I ‘.»E Q4L ) l J !'(a} i: ,{\. \,”S:,‘:l’

pecataent of 1;‘.‘21:: vater 15 regud z"e;:d.

s EBUGILOS




o o

Proposed Pilot Fleod Spacing - 40 gorw, five spnot by conversion
al slternate wells in 80 gere units.

Injection Mates and Preasures:
Eatimated injection rate - 500-8Ca BPD/WEiL
Estimated injection oressure ~ GoraviTy AF (NCEPTION




LEASE DESCRIPTION NUMBER SLEVATION

WELL RECORD SUMMARY OF PROPCOSED WATER INJECTION wELL3
SQUARE LAKE PIELD, EDDY COUNTY, NNV MEXICC

WELL CABING

B v g

28 WEUGHT DepPTH

o o
La .MQ »ﬂpv

Mdel~Urier REISE! Sec 32 T168 R31K 2 853,06 SR 2908

i ; Tt

Carper- . .. . *
Bruning SW'W¥i Sec 29 T168 R31E 1 I859.2 R € 2 nanT

Texas T'reding- ) e
~tirder  OWiSwW! Sec 2, TIES R31E ¥ 3BBELD =% I silz

Texas Trading= ) s
-Grier NE:SNW! Sec 2 T158 RI1E iy w924, 3 53 Lebis R

Texa . Trading-

-State NBHW! Sec 32 T158 R31E 3«7 3523.9 51 apes

Carper~ i
Whoeatley ,mtmuwm‘man 29 T168 R31E 1 384,05 na TH S0

{Continued)

BRSNS

COMENT USen

P




OHL

e 3135 3151 3184 3198 3203 3206 3265 3270 3313 3329 3382
1 3182 3200 3222 3248 3358 3374 3380 3402 2454
1 3218 u,wwm 3314 336 330 340K , EEER
4 325 3258 3260 3262 3300 3340 3436 3452 2474
3 3270 3285 3450 3467 | | RT3
1 3295 3310 33%0 3385 3497 3522 3522
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